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after set forth for the purpose of

settln% the allowable production of
‘the and gas for theé State of
New Mexico for the proration
eriod fo]lowmg the date of each
earing, All such hearings shalt
be ‘held in 'the office of the Oil
:Conservation’ Commission at Santa
Fe, New Mexico, . commencing at
10:00.°A. ‘M, and shall ‘be on the
féllowing dates: - .

January: 25, 1951

February 20,1951
i . . "March 20, 1851
L Apnl 24 1961

‘May 2 C19p1

~June 21 -1951 -

“July 24, 1951
August - 2 1951
, September 20, 1851
< October 28, 1951
- 'November 20, 1961
 December: 20, -1951.

.

';A DATED this -2nd" day of Jan-
} ry, 1951, -

STAT 0 E,W_,@MFXICO
L,CONSERVATION
mussrou
SEA

R R SPURRILR

Secretaty

LEGAL NOTIO :
January QU 195

'STATE OF° :
OIL ‘CONSERVATION

The State of New' ]

by gives  notice pursuant to' law
and the. Rules and Regulat:ons of
said - Commission . promulgsa

therepnder, ' of the follaWing" pub-e
lic hearing fo .Le held January 25,
1951, beginning -at-10:00 oclock
A. M on that day in the City of
Santa Fe,

| County, -
determine the- allowable for seid
well and the screage attributabli% ‘

Capitol.

STATE OF NEW MEXI(‘O ’1'0:
A)l named parties in the fol-
lowing case and notice to the
‘public: :

CASE 248 ¢

NE%NWY% of Seé
ship 17 squth, Range 38 ¢
 New., Mexico,

thereto as 'the

therefor.. ..
Give ndei-

Conservation

on January 3, L ‘\W

. STATE OF NE MEXIL.O
. OIL CONSERVATION -
‘ OMM SI 0

SEAL
Ri R. PURRIER
Secretary

LEGAL NOTICE
.. January 9,1
NOT[OE FOR PUBLIC
STATE OF. NEW: M
Ol CONSERV TION
‘COMMISSI
STATB OF. N)?.W MEXICO TO
- - All-interested ‘parties:
“Fhe "Qil Conservation. Commis:
sxon of the State of New Mexico

ATION
XICO

hearmgs will be held by the Com:
mission pursuant to' Rule 503 ‘of
the Rules and~Regulations of this

i¢
Oil Conservation Conirnission here<tt

New Mexnco, in the .

Mexico, at Santa Fe New Mex1co,

hereby ' gives - public notice: that|§

Commission on the dates hirein- @8

ON
Mexico. by its
ssion here-

therenng the
lie ';earmg "85 be held J

egifining gt 10:
> on that day in t

Santa Fe, New Mexico, In thej

Capito
STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named parties in the fol-

lowing cases and notice to the

“public:

CASE 249 .

:In the matter of the applica:
tion_of Amerada Petroloum Cor-
poration for a temporary order
establishing . proration ~units and
uniform ‘spacing of wells for the
Bagley-Slluro-Devoman pool, com-
pnsmg SEY% . Sec. 34; S% .8

SW%  See. 36, all in Town-
shxp 11 south; Bange 33 east, and
W% See, 1; all Seec. 2; E¥% Sec

1 EVe Sec.’ 10; all Sec. 11; W%
Sec 12, all in Townshlp 12 south
Range 33 east, Lea County, New
Mexico.: -

CASE 250 ‘
v In: the matter of the apj llca-
hon of Tidewater Assoclate
Company: for the’ inclusion ‘of xts
Sfdte ''S”. No. 3 well, located i

Jthé N%N%  Section 15, own-

ship 21 south, Range 87 east, Lea |

County, Ne\v Mexico, within. a

recagnized pool ugon the. basis of | I

evidénce to. he sabmitted. .
Glven under the. seal of the
0|l Conservation’ Commission . of
New Mexico, .at Santa Fe, New
Memcg, on January b5, 1951.

EW MEXICO .

OF

- OIL CONSF%VATION .

e COMMISS[ON -

SEAL :
R : ¥ R. SPURRIER
Secretary -

LEGAL NOTICE '
~Janyary 9

- 1951
NOTI CE- FOR . punmcuxon
: O NEW MEXlCO

eras A b et ey e i ettt b

sy e— -)..-m..mn,. '

eq.’

0il ¢

Mobbs Dafly Nows-Sun

[}
’

Tuesday, Jan. 9, 1951 — Page 8’

OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION :

The State of New Mexlco by its
Oil Conservation Commission here-
by gives notice pursuant te law
and the Rules and Regulations of
said  Coninmission ]l)romulgated
thereundex. ef the following pub-
lie hearig to’be held January 25,
1951, beginning .at 10:00. o'clock
A M.oon that day in the City of
Santa 'Fe, - New Mexico, in the
Capitol,
STATE -OF NEW. MEXICO TOQ:
.1 : The United States of America
"t - efo The United States
[ uGeologlcal Survey

P Box 997
P Roswell New Mexico;
" W.-E. .Mathers . . .
Caprock, New Mexico;
.4 Susie; Leo Mathers -
; -Caprock, Ne\v ‘Mexico

ConservationCommission: o
'Me‘uco, at’ Santa Fc, New Mexnco, :

- and_all other parties having.
an interest in the matter
CASE 251 - :

“In “the ‘matter of the. apphca--'
_tlon of Amerada Petroleum’ Cors -
poration - for ' the = pooling “of:
separately owned royalty. or mifi-
eral intevest in the E% of the
NEY - of Section '3, in.Town! lpj
12 south -Range 33 ‘east,: w1t
A proposed ‘proration: unit:in the

‘Ragley-Siluro:Devonitn’ = ool

Lea County, Néw Me\ncu s

Given undet.the géal of t e Oﬂ.
New -

on’ January 5. 1951,

] ATE. OF: NEW MEXICO
: OIL CONSERVATION .

...+ COMMISSION .

SEAkL”

~R.“R”~s’mﬁnmn BE

—




o

pa ““NOTICE FOR PUBLIOATXON N .

. 7 . BTATE OP NEW MFEXICO ° : o Py

“ . © CONSERVATION, COMMISSION - H }
?n!e of -New -Mexico - by. its Oil

cow ;Y on- Comnilfslon - hereby gives no.

Xica .pursuaat to law and the Rules. and
Re lallons  of sald Commission promuls
tn thcreundar, ‘0f- the . following public,
AEiAg 1o be’ held: January 25, 1951, be-
“at 10:00, 0'clock: A M. on that day
{n:{he City ‘of Sanla Fe, New Mexlco. '
the Ctpitol. ; :
STATE OP NEW MEXIOO TO
*,-All named parucs in the following »;
. iocase . and notlce to  the pubuc.
CASE 248
“the mstler o! the lpplielllon o!
Ameradn Petroledim . Gorporation - for “an
exception: to. the .spacing - of -wells In the
Knowles Pool and authority‘for appllcant
cdrill- a. well 11 the lénter of ~ the
NES’ NWYe of Sectlon’ 9, ‘Township 17
sou!h, ‘Range 38, east; Ln ‘County, New
Mexlco, . and. to uetemlne “the - allowable
for satld well and the: &eyéage attributable -
thereto ‘a8 the proraticn’unit: theréfor, :
Gliven under the seal of the Oll Consér- B
vation _Cominlssion " of " New ' Maxlco. g 1
s;ml Fe, New Mexlco, on Jm\suy 8, 1951,
BXICO -

- STATE OF NEW M
O1L OONSBRVATION OOMmssxon
(smm : - R. 8PURRIER,

Becre(uy
Pub Jan. 9 1951.
PRSI IR Ao i

PUBLISHER’S BILL

........... ,3h_lines, one time at $w_...43;,hé

-lines, times, $._. ...
Tax $ .
Total . . ... $m

Received payment,

JUIPECE

Affidavit of Publication

State of New Fiexico ,

County of Santa Fe | 5 .

b o Will-Harrison : , being first duly sworn,
declare and say that I am the (Bygipess:Managey) (Editor) of the_SantaFe .. .
~New-Mexican , a daily newspaper, published in the English

Language, and having a general circulation in the City and County of Santa Fe, State of
New Mexico, and being a newspaper duly qualified to publish legal notices and adver-
tisements under the provisions of Chapter 167 of the Session Laws of 1937; that the
publication, a copy which is hereto attached, was publis}}ed in said pa’pér opngieanhoreek

for— ong-time————- —W&W&M WM'

RPN 'Y P S — mwmﬂmwm%ﬁmpubhcaﬁon being on the
9th-.-day of - JRNUBTY--— 19--5), anduthentastpublisan

?Bﬂnﬂ?g&ﬁn xélax.sia Hrium...; that payment
or said advertisement has been (duly made), or (assessed as court costs);.that the
undersigned has personal knowledge of the matters an{lhings set forth in this affidavit.

%wmﬂ/wxgt e A

Ed:tJr-angur

Subscribed,and sworn to before me this Cftﬁ

day ff>. CK/LML(L/\M

oW,

My Commission expires

Notary Public_

By...

L4, 1963

UL

e




\(1" -
AFFIDAVIT OF_PUBLICATION

State of /b{ew M}ico,
Cou < ) /}

0f the Hpbbs Daily News-Sun, a
daily newspaper published at
Hobbs, New Mexico, do solemnly
swear that the clipping attached
hereto was published once a week
in the regular and entire issue of
said paper, and not in a supple-

Mﬁemof for a peno%}w

beginning with the issue dated ___

Sl o 1w/ -

%:d ending wx'g/he issue dated__.

§wor and subseribed to before

meti;_.zkj1 | da. o_;_
Uﬁ s

) Ve
Notgfy ublic,

This newspaper is duly gqualified
to publish legal notices or ad- .
vertisements within the mean-
ing of Section 3, Chapter 167,
Laws of 1937, and payment of
fees " for said publication has
been mada,

LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE FOR PUBLICATION :

'/ STATE" OF - ‘NEW: MEX[CO’

OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION

’I‘he State of New México by its
011 Conservation Commigslon Here-
by* gives  notice ‘pursuant .to- law
and the Rules:and Regulahons of
sald - Commjssion ﬂ:omulgated
there\mder. ‘6f ‘the o owing pub-
lic hearing to be held January 25,
1951, beginnifig. at: 10:00 o'clock
A, _M. n:that day,in’; he C:ty of
Santa, Fe New M h
Capitg) 3
STATE OF N W ME‘.XlCO T0~‘

All named parues in”the fol-

lowmg case and notlce to the

public;. . i
CASE 248 .

In the- mat ,of the applicatlon
of Amorada - Petioleum . Corpora-
tion for an exceptiori to’the spac-
ing of wells’in the Knowles Pool
and - authorlty for applicant to
drill 8 well in the .center of the
NE % NWi; of Section. 2, Town-
ship 17 south ,‘Range 38 east, Lea
County, W :Mexico, .- and to
determme t}ie al OWab)e for said

Jivell and the” acreage” attributable

thereto’ as the ‘prorat on unit
therefor.”- .. :

Given under hejseﬁl pf the’ Oll
Conservation Commission” ‘of New
Mexico, at Santa’ Fe, New Mexxco,

Jon January. 3; 1951.

STATE OF - NEW MEXICO
. OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION iy

AL~
R. R SPURRIER
Seéretary o,
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3//;’ Box 1424
kS Hobbs, New Mexico

January 22,1951

¥r. R. R, Spurrier, Secretary
0il Conservation Commission
Santa Ye, New Mexico

Dear Sirs

The undersigned royalty owners to the NW/4 of Section 2, T. 17 S.,
R. 38 B., Lea County, New Mexico, wish to respectively ask your
attention to our position in the matter of Case 248, to be heard

: at public hearing January 25, 1961,

It is our contention that the 80 acres attributadble to a well drilled in the
: NB/4 NW7/4 of Section 2, as proposed by Amerada-Petroleum Corporation,

should consist of the N/2 of the WW/4 of this tract. As the Amerada,
Cooper #1 well in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 2 encountered the Devonian
formation above the water level for the field, the 40 acres at this
location ghould be included in the proration unit, even though the well

: was not completed as a producer.

We would strongly object to any other proration unit for the proposed
well than as stated above. We will appreciate your consideration in
this matter. :

: Yery truly yours,
| “ 7
| A L2

N .}

"chggggggal_‘4J232><'/:E/b

A/oéésllﬂfﬁ




NOTICE FOR PUELICATICH
STAT2 OF ReU MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mextico by its Cil Conservation Commission hereby gives
notice pursuvant to law and the Rules and Regulations of said Comnission
promulgated thereunder, of the following public hearing to be held Janu~
ary 25, 1951, beginning at 10:00 olclock A.l1. on that day in the City

of Santa Fe, New Mexico, in the Capitol.

STATE OF NEW }EXICO TO3

All named parties in the following
case  and notice to the publicse

Cage 248

In the matter of the application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for
an exception to the spacing of wells in the Knowles Pool and authority
for applicant to drill a well in the center of the MNEfW4 of Section 2,
Township 17 south, Range 38 east, Lea County, New Mexico, and to deter—
mine the allovwable for said well and the acreage attributable thereto
as the proration wnit therefor. :

Given under the seal of the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on January 3, 1951,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

, SECRETARY

— - - T
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REESE, MCCORMICK axp LUSK R ot
- TELEPHRONES]: ¢ i
GEORGE L.REESE.JR ATTORNEYS AT LAW { i :
DON G. MECORMICK : 1so i i
THOMAS E. LUSK BUJAC BUILDING . R B ¥ -3 VPN o
EUGENE C. PAINE CANILSBAD, NEW MEXICO :
: - - ~ - i
27 January, 1951 '
r. R. K. Spurrier ; SIS

0il Conservation Commission i
Santa e, Hew llexico =~ ;

Dear Dick: , } : ' ‘

After the hearing on 25 January, Georse Graham and I discussed

the orders to be drafted and I agreed thzt I would draft Or-

ders in Cases No. 2hB and 250. Enclosed is proposed order

in Case Ho. 250 relating to extension of the Brunson Pool.

I checked the previous orders extending the Brunson Pool, and

so Tar as I could determine only the SW/lL of Section 15 has :;4;_ s
heretofore been in the pool., Therefore, the order as A
drafted and enclosed ddds the -SEfl: and the /2 of Section ¢/ /7 “

15, Township 21 South, Range 37 East %o the pool, s, 2700

in regard to Case Ho. 208, which is the application of Amerada
Tsvroieum Corporation for an exception bo the spacing order:
in the Knowles Pool. I have drafted two alternative orders,
One of these orders provides for an allowable of 1/2 of the
norral 80 acre allowable, while the other provides for an
allowable of 5/8ths of the normal 80 acre allowable.

et b et € P & A AR ] 5 2 S g MRS b 10 58

You will note that in neither order do we recognize the
nrinciple that an allowable may be vredicated on the drain-
age of oil from lands oubside the prorction unit. As I
recall the evidence about 12 acres oif the reservoilr was
supposed to underle the 1w/l W7/l and L0 acres to underlie
the WE/lL WW/l of Section 2-17-38, Therefore, 1 think it
would be reascnable il we should allow the well to produce
5/8ths of the normal 80 acre unit allowable,

It is my personal recommcndation that you adopt the Order :
providing for the 5/8ths of the normal allowable, However, i
if you feel inclined to pernit only 1/2 of the normal allow- ?
able, I Ieel that the action of the Commission would not be i
subjeet to attack, 5

Very truly yours, - §
-~y o:::‘,ég.iﬁﬁf; i

DO G. McCORNICK : %

CC: Jon. Georse Graham E
lir. Guy Shepard, Comnlssioner :

Gov., Edwin L. Iiechen - ¢

DGiismjt
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; OIL CONS‘RVATTOW COIMTILSSION

_ ozv TH.ai STATH 08 LY 1LIXTCO \
I PHE MATTER OF THY APPLICATION
OF AMSRADA P SROTIUN COPORATION
FOR A3 EXCEDTION T0 07 SPAGING -OF GASE NO. 2,8
PARTERI HURBTOPORF +STABLINIED TH . ORDUR HO. R- S5 >

THE KHOULES POOL.

——- e Sy mem ve-m

This case came on for hearirny on 26 January, 1951, at
Santa Fe, New liexico, and the COMﬂl%SLon having heéard the evidence
and the arypument of counsel, ana beins duly adv1sed finds:

1. It has JUPISdlelOH of this case gf’of the parties
1nbervstod therein, dvue notice of this hearing having been given,

2., Pursuvant to Orders R-23 and R-h0, herctofore entered,

~an 80 acre spacing pattern has becn established Tor the Knowles

Pool ard proration units established therein. One of said pro-
ration units so established embraces the /2 /L, Section 2,
Township 17 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

3. Anerada Fetroleum Corporation has heretofore drilled
and plugged on 16 October, 1950, a dry hole drilled to the Devonian
formation and located in Lhe center of the N/l 1w/h of Section 2,
Pownshin 17 South, Range 38 Wast.,

N li, The structure of the Knowles Pool is such that a well
drilled in the center of ths i/l MY/l 6¢ said section would likely
be productive of oil from the common reservoir,

5. In order to meet cnanvea conditions, preclude in-
equ1t1es, and preserve correlative rights, plicants should bhe
granted an exceptlon from Orders R-23 and R K so as to permit
the drilling of a well in the M/l N/l of asid 3ection 2, and irf

said well is productive, appllcants_should be rranted an—ettewabic

fUr“awﬁommaéuayeaaéfﬁﬁ“uﬁi £ e Sal 3

It Is, THERIFORZ, ORDERYD:

1. erada Petroleunm Corporation is hereby granted per-
nission to dri ] 2 well to the Devonilan formation in the center of
he NE/lL Wi/l of Section 2, Townshiv 17 South, Range 38 Iast,

L—'ZD
hé

R - 2, If said well bp

2 producing well, it
shall have an-allowable egqueis :ﬁn f}/ee—gf-»@he le—eh—»ma‘fmbeuj
e55abtishet P IBI~b4Me—b0 - b iiae- bime~for-a-normel--80 arre-prorasion-unit

~in. the HKnowles Pool.

3. This Order snould be considered as an exception to
. . - 1 - .. : ) . ) - -
iI- Orders 1<23 and ﬂ~48, oput shall nost otherwise aifect \3LJ O0rders,
g
DT at Santa Pe, lew licxico, this S day of January,

1051,

STAPY 03 W MIXICO
OTL CONSERVATICIT CONIIIIZTON

—— e B A e S St . -t e




951 . _

¥ebruary 6,1
N
Mr. Booth Kellough
Araerada Petroleum Corporation
Tulsa, Oklahom? : _
Dear Mr. ‘Kellough:

We are enclosing gigned copY of Order No. R-52 1 the matter of the
application of Amerada for an exception to the spacing pattern heretofore
establighed in the Knowles pool (Case No. 248).

very truly yours,
d Director

Secretary an

bpw

A\




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION HEARING
N ’ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO -~ JANUARY 25, 1951
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KNOWLES POCL -~ LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXTCO

WELL & NO. TCP DEVONIAN TOP DEVONIAN PAY DEVONIAN DEVONIAN COMPLETION
CAP :

HAMILTON 1245L (=8744) 12,67 (-8760) 161 TD 12656 (~8949) PB 12600 (-8893) 5-1/2" Csg. @ 12518, PB 12600 (-8893)
_ Trt. open hole 12518-12600 with 2000 gal. acid
IP: F 935 BO 2, hrs, thru 1/2" ch,, GOR 180-1
_ Grave 46.9 Corr.
Spud: 16-4-48 Compl: 5-4-49
EAVES #1 12336 (~8624) 12357 (w8645) 2 TD 12575 (-8863) PB 12573 (-8861)  .7-5/8" Csg. @ 12574
Perf. 12550-573
Trt. 2000 gal. acid thru perf, 12550-572
Perf. 12532-~550 :
Trt. with 2000 gal. acid thru perf, 12532-573
IP: F 883 BO 24 hrs, thru 3/4" ch. GOR 14841
Grav. 47.9 Corr.

Spud: 5-27-49  Compl:)Da29-49
ROSE #1 12542 (-8837) 12568 (=8863 261 “TD 12607 (-8902) No PB
. , Trt. open hole 12596-12607 with 2500 gals. acid (5-1/2" Osg. @ 12596)
Perf, Csg. 12560-12596
Trt. with 500 gals. acid

IP: F thru perf. & cpen hole 532 BOPD thru 1/2¢
ch. (Based on 1¢ hr test) GOR 132-1, Grev, 47.1

Corr.
Spud: 12-26-48 Compl: 10-3-49
EAVES #1-A 12477 (=8765) 12481 (~8769) Ly TD 12585 (~8873) No PB 5-1/2" Csg. @ 12556
A , Trt. open hole 1255¢-12585 with 500 gal. acid
IP: F 1501 BO 2L hrs, thru 1/2" ch,, GOR 1751,
O.H.m.40 N—,moo OOH-H-.

Spuds 11-16-49  Compl: 4=19-50_ . :

Spuds 7-15-50 Complt 1-24=51 DST 12640~ 706

. : hours- Rec’ .
COOFER #1 12597 (-8885) 12602 (~8890) 51 D 12620 (-8908) No FB 5.1/9F LX. ours Reg 7462 salt Water N. §

Trt. open hole 12596-12620 with 1000 zal. acid
Perf. 5-1/2" csg/ 12593-59¢ and open hole 12598
12617 - Trt. perf. & Open hole with 2000 gals.
| | acid ~ Spud: 4=23-50 Compl: 16-16~50
FIELD -(WATER MINUS 8908) , _ . - D&A Swab 24 B8bl O plus 269 Bbl water- 2L Hrs,

@

EAVES #2 12616 (-8898) 12628 (~8910) 12! «TD 12706 (-8988) ON DST




STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OFFICE OF STATE GEOLOGIST
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

. o February 16, 1951

Fo: Oil Conzervation Commission
Hobb:

. Artasia

Azteu o ' /Q(L/C _;

@

£

2 / g, | | .i»‘

We a-e enclosing herewith copy of transcript of hearing, January

Y

25, 1951,

Q11 Conservation Commission

Secreiary and Director
}

;
:. -
&
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

N THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED

BY THE OIL’ CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF

_JTHE STATE OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE

{OF CONSIDERING: .

| , CASE No. 248

i ) ORDER no. R~52

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION
FOR AN EXCEPTION TO THE SPACING
PATTERN HERETOFORE ESTABLISHED IN
THE KNOWLES POOL.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This case came on for hearing on 25 January, 1951, at Santa Fe,
New Mexico, and the Commission having heard the evidence and the argument
of counsel, and being duly advised finds:

1. It has jurisdiction of this case and of the parties interested therein,
due notice- of this hearing having been given.

2. Pursuant to Orders R-23 and R-40, heretofore entered, an 80-acre
spacing pattern has been established for the Knowles pool and proration units
established therein. One of said proration units so established embraces the
iN/Z NW/4 section 2, T.17 S, R.38 E, Lea County, New Mexico.

3. Amerada Petroleum Corporation has heretofore drilled and
plugged on 16 October, 1950 a dry hole drilled to the Devonian formation and
located in the center of the NW/4 NW/4 section 2, T.17 S, R.38 E.

4, The structure of the Knowles pool is such that a well drilled in
the center of the NE/4 NW /4 of said section would likely be productive of
oil from the common reservoir.

5. In order to meet changed conditions, preclude inequities, and
preserve correlative rights, applicants should be granted an exception from
Orders R-23 and R-40 so as to permit the drilling of a well in the NE/4
NW/4 of said section 2, and if said well is productive applicants should be
granted a normal 40 acre unit allowable with deep pool adaptation.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. Amerada Petroleum Corporat on is hereby granted permission to
drill a well to the Devonian formation in the senter of the NE/4 NW/4
section2 T 175 R 38 E.

2. If said well be completed.as a produzing well it shall have a
normal 40-acre unit allowable with deep pool adaptation.
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‘Case No 248 -
‘Order No R 5o -2

This order should be considered as an exception to Orders R-23
and R- 40 but shall not otherwise affect said orders.

DONE at Santa Fe New Mexico this 29 day of January 1951

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MEVCZ;EM ‘Chairman
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSYON
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR

THE ESTABLISHMENT OF PRORATION UNITS CASE NO. 204
AND UNIFORM SPACING OF WELLS IN THE

KNOWLES POOL IN LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

COMES NOW Amerada Petroleum Corporation and alleges and
states: ‘

1. That this Commission has heretofore entered its order
establishing 80-acre proration units and uniform spacing of wells
in the XKnowles Pool, Iea County, New Mexico, wherein the N/2 Nw/U
of Section 2, T-17-S, R-38-E, Lea County, New Mexico, constituted
a slingle proration unit with the authorized well location to be in
the center of the NW/4 NW/Y of saild Section 2.

2. That Applicant has heretofore drilled, plugged and
abandoned on October 16, 1950, a dry hole drilled to the Devonian
formation in said pool at the location prescribed by the spacing
orvder referred to.

3. That in order to prevent waste and protect the correl-
ative rights of all parties in the Knowles Pool and so that all
royalty owners may recover theilr Just and equitable share of the
01l and gas in said common reservolr, Applicant should be given an
exception to saild spacing order authorizing it to drill a well into
said common source of supply located in the center of NE/4 NW/4
Section 2, T-17~-S, R-38-E,and the allowable for said well and the
acreage attributable thereto as the proration unit therefor be de-
termined by the Commlission. :

4, Applicant believes and therefore alleges that a well

~Grilied in the Knowles Pool at the location herein requested will

produce oil and gas in commercial quantities.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this appli-
cation be set for hearing and that notice be given as requirsd by
law, and that upon the conclusicn of said hearing the Commission
enter its order granting an exceptlion to the spacing order referred
to above and authorizing Applicant to drill a well to the producing
formation of the Knowles Pool in the center of NE/4 NW/4 Section 2,
T-17-S, R-38-E, and determining the allowable for saild well and the
acreage attributable thereto as the proration unit as may be Jjust
and proper for the prevention of waste and the protection of the
correlative rights of all interested parties, and for such further
relief to which Applicant may be entitled.

; 4 /2
Dated this 7~ day of December, 1950,

Seth & Montgome _5%
By M

Harry D. Page and Booth Kellough

sy (D 65T K5 000y A

&

‘Attorneys for
AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION
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BEFOR® THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATT OF NEW ¥EXICO

PROCEEDINGS

The following matters came on for consideration

before the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico,

pursuant to legal notice at a hearing heid on January 25, 1951,

at 10:00 a.m, at Santa Fe, New Mexico.
NOTICE FOR PUBLICATION.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;
0TL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXTICO TO:

All interested partiesf

The G11 Conservation Commission of the State of
New lexico hereby gives public notice that hearin:s willvbe_
held by the Commission puréuant‘to Rule 503 of the Rules and
Regulations of thls Commission on the dates hereinafter set forth
for the purpose 6f setting the aliowablegroduction of the oil .
and gasxfor the State df New Mexico for the proration period
followiﬁg the date of each hearing., A4l1ll such hearings shall be
held in the office of the 0il Conservation Commission at Santa
Fe, New Mexico, commencing at 10:00 A.M. and shall be on the

following dates:




January 25, 1951
February 20, 1951
March 20, 1951
April 2%, 1951
May 22, 1951

June 21 1951
July ?+, 1951
August 21, 1951
September 20, 1951
October 23, 1951
Hovember 20, 1951
December 20 1951

DATED this 2nd day of January 1951,

STATE OF NEW “LXJ.CO
OIL CONSERVATION COM4ISSION

/s/ 2. R. Spurrier

SHAL R. R. SPURRIER, SECRLTARY

NOTICE FOR rUBLICATION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOH
The State of New Mexico by its Cil Conservation Commission
heréby gives notice pursuant to law and the Rules and Regula-
tions of said Commission pronulgated thereunder, of the following
public hearing to be held January 25, 1951, beginning at 10:00
o'clock A. M, on that day in the City of Santa Fe, New lexico,
in the capitol. |
STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

A1l named parties in the following
case and notice to the public:

C4SE 248

——r——

f

In the matter of the application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation

for an excegstion to the spacing of wells in the Knowles Fool
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enter of

ell in the C

RangeABB east,

said well and tne
unit gnerefor.
Given uvndet the geal of tne 011 Conservation
Comm13510n of New Mexico, & at santa ¥e, Ne¥ Mexicos on Janualy 3,
1951,
STAT v OF W3W WEXTCO
01L CCFS“RVAT 101 CJNLISSEON
/sl B R Spur;”_‘
sEAL R, e SfURnIfR CpElhﬂL
ﬁOTICF OF 1} UBLICATION
gTATE or NEW EVXLCO
01l CONSFRVATIOI OMYISSION
T Commission here-

o by 1its o1l ConserVatlo
a Eegulations

f New Wexic
ne Rules ant

The State o
py gives notice pursuant to 1auw and i
of said Commission promulgateé thereunder, of tne following
public hearing to be held January 25, 1991, beginning at 10300
o'clock AM. OB that d4ay in the Clty of ganta Te, nNev +eX1COy
in the Capitol.
LATE . 1EXICO TO:
A1l name parties in the follouing
cases and yice Yo the ﬁubllc
case. 242
in the matter of the appllcat~on of pmerada petrolevn corpora-
T establishlng 9forat10n unlts and

xion foOr a tempOor
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‘uniform spacing of wells for the Bagley Silure—Devoniankpool,

comprising SEL Sce. 34 8% Sec. 35; SV See. 36, all in Town-
ship 11; ¥4 Sec. 12, all in Township 12 south, Raﬁge 33 east,
Lea County, Hew Xexico.
In the matter of the application of Tidewater
Associated Cil Company for the inclusion of its State ngn
No. 3 well, located in the N4t Section 15, Townehip 21 south,
Rarige 37 east, Lea County, New Hexico, within a recogﬁized
pool vpon the basis of evidence tc be suhmitted;
Given under the seal of the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on January
5, 1951,
STATE OF WEV MEXICO
OIL CCHSERVATION COMIISSION

/s/ R. R, Spurrier
R. R, S URRIER, SECR! TARY

€2}
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ROTICY OF »UBLICLTION
STLTE CF NEV LEXICO
0Ll COLSERVATIO; COrir8sro:;
The State of New Mexico by its ¢i1 Conservation Commission

hereby gives notice pursvant to law and the Rules dnd Regula-

tions of saig Commission pronulgated thereunder, of tre following

" bublic hearing to be held Januvary 25, 1951, beginning at 10:00

A&. ¥, on that day in the City of Santa Fe, Mew llexico, in the

Cauitol,




STATE OF NEV MBXICO TO:
The United States of America
¢/o The United States Geological Survey
p. 0. Box 997
Roswell, ifeuw }Mexico;
Y. E. Mathers
~ Caprock, Neu Mexico}s
Susie ‘Lee Mathers
Caprock, lev Xexico
and all other parties having an
interest in the matter.

Case 251

In the matter of the application éf Amerada retroleum Corporation
for the pooling of separatelﬁ owned royalty or mineral interest
in the B of tne NEZ of section 3, 1in Township 12 south, Range

33 east, within a proposed prorafion unit in the Bagley-Silure-

Devonian pool, in Lea County, New Vexico,

Given under the seal of the 0il Conservation Commission of New
exico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on January 5, 1951.
STATE GF NEW MEXICO
GiL CONSERVATION COM. ISSION
/s/ R. R. Spurrier
R. R. SPURRIER, SECRETARY
STAL
NGPICE OF PUBLICATIOHN
<ATF OF NEM MEXICO
OIL CONESERVATION COVIIISSICH
The State of New Mexico by its 0il Conservation Commission here-
by gives notice pursuant to law and the Rules anc Regulations of

caid Commission .romulgated thereunder, of the following public

nearing to be held Jarnuary 25, 1951, beginning at 16:00 otclock

on that day in the city of Santa Fe, lewv exico, in the Cajitol.
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oriin OF HEX CEEICO PO

A1l named parties in the following

cases and notice tO the public: ‘

Case 2 2

in the natter of application of ragnolia cetroleunn Companys
roposed Four Lakes Unit Agreement

roving the P

 an order app
1mately 3200 of state—owned

fo

embracing

approx acres
scribed as:

Township JX ==
s/2 Sectioh 13t

s/2 aection 103

All, Sectionsvlk, 15, 22 and 235

in the Four Lakes Areds Lea county Tev
}.eXiCO.

pyation Commission of New

y 25, 1951.

the seal. of the 041l Conse

Given under
VNew ¥exicos

on Janualr

¥exico a1 Santa Fe,
aprTE OF HEw MEXICO
01l COESERVATIOZ COr111SSTON
/s/ R. R gpurrier
: R, 3 oPURRIER, cFCRETARY
SEAL
SFCRT:
ion gamné R Meachetl, GovernoT

cuy shepars; Lané Commissioner

cecretaly




Glenn Staley
Kobbs, Nev Mexico

ITew lexico 0il Conservation Conmission

Lewis H. Bond, Jr.
Ft Worth , Texas
gtanolind 01l & Gas Co.

Bob Dewey
Midland, Texas
Humble 01l & Refining‘Company

E. E, Tucker
Midland, Texas
Tide Vater nssociation 01l Company

Houston, Texas
Tide Water nssociation 0il Company

R. B. TLeBlond

uidland, Texas
Tide Water Agsociation 0il Company

¢larence E. Hinkle
Roswell, Nev lHexico
Herrey, Dow znd Hinkle

Booth Kellough
Tulsa, Oklahoma
Amerada Petroleun Corporation

Harry 1. Page
Tulsa, Oklahoma
Amerada Fetroleun corporation

j. 0. Seth
ganta Fe, eV fexico
Amerada Petroleun Corporation

John A, VeederT
¥i1dland, Texas
Amerada PFetroleun corporation

Robert =, Hurphy =
Roswell, Kew tiexico
agnolia setroleun Company
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J. H, Crocker
Tulsa, Oklahomra:
MidContinental Petroleum Corporation

.. R, Bryant
- Houston, Texas -
The Texas Company

Vim, E. Bates
Midland, Texas
The Texas Corpany
4., C. Bduwards
Houston, Texas
The Texas Company

Ii. T. Smith
Midland, Texas
Shell 0il Company

Wi. B, King
Salt Lake City, Utah
Phillips Petroleum Company

; ' Fraﬁk D. Gardner
Midland, Texas
Sinclair 0il & Gas

i, H. Soyster
L ' Hobbs, New Mexico
t i U, 6. G. S.

I '

: - . Foster Morrell

; Roswell, HNHew Mexico
. UO"SC Gl S.

Betﬁy Wistrand
Santa Fe, New lexico
0il Commission

E. B, kinney
Artesia, New l.exico
Hew liexico Bureau of iiines

George Grahan
Santa Fe, Ifew ilexico
0il Conservation Comaission

Dan YcCormick
Carlsbhad, New iexico _
01l Conservatior Cormission
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John D, Munn
Amarillo, Texag
Phillips Petroleun (o,

Y. B, Harilton
Amarillo, Texas
hillips Petroleun Co,

W. L. Ambrose

Iiidland, Texag

Cities Sérvice 01l Company
Fo T, Smith

Midland, Texas

Shell 0i1 Conpany

Shep Allen
Corpus Christi, Texas
Cities 0i1 Service Company

J. bon VWiet
Midland, Texas
Fhillips Petroleunm Company

R. L. "Bob" Denton
Hidland, Texas
Magnolia Petroleum'Com;any

V., R4 FeKellar, gr,
Dallas, Texas /
Hagnolia Petroleun Company

I. 8. Salnikov
New Yorx
Standard ¢iji Company

C. E, Reistle, Jr,
Houston, Texas
Humble 041 & Refining Company

J. i, House,
Midland, Texas
Humble 0i3] Company

Varren I,, Taylor
Jal, New Mexico
El paso Ratural Gas

William Randolph
Hobbs, New iexico
Continental i} Company

2.




A, I, Porter, Jr.
Hobhs, MNew Mexico o
011 Conservation Commission

RBlvis A, Utz
S»nta e, New Mexie® -
0il Conservetion Comnission

Justin Newman
sdrtesia, Hew lMexico
0il Conservation Com:ission

Roy Yarbrough
Hobbs, New lMHexico
01l Conservation Commission

E. E. Merkt, Jr.
Ft Worth, Texas
Gulf Cil Corporation

R.E1l Batts
Ft Worth, Texas
Gulf 0il Corporation

R. G. McPhcrson
Hobhs, Hew liexico
Gulf 01]) Corporation

R, §. Blymn
Hobbs, New Mexico - o
N, M, 0il Conservation Commission

Jack M. Carpbell
Roswell, Wew ilexico
Texas~Pacific Coal & Cil Company

Charles Y. Lovelace, Jr,
Roswell, New liexico
N. M., 011 & Gas Association

John C. Major
Amarillo, Texas
01l Development o Texas

C. V. Millikan

Tulsa, Oklahoma
Amerada Fetroleum Corporation

10.
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R. S christie
7t vorth, Texas
Amerada petroleun Corporation

MR, SHEPARD: The meeting will cone to order. At this
time, 1 want to introduce.our new member and chairmaﬁ, the
Goﬁernor of New }exico, Governor Meachem. (Applause)

GOVERHNOR VEACHER: while this 1s an official neeting of
the 011 Conservation Commission, primarily for me it is an
edﬂbational'program. 1 am here o find out all that I can
about it:‘ That 1s the primary purpPose. 1 hogpe to be able to
attend all the meetings possible of the 01l Conservation Con—
mission, and to assist in every viay that I can in its functionss
and to see€ that the programn is carried out to the fullest extent.
1 will appreciate any assistance or any help any of you can give.
Thank youRe |

‘ ER.~SHEPARD: Thank yous Governor. 1 am sure ne is one to
be here with us at all times, and ve will have 2 full comission
and probably can expedite mnatters. At this time, 1 ad going to
jﬁst have ailittle informal reeting here. John Kelly, 4o you
nave anything to séy on benalf of the sndustry?

R, KELLY: VYes. Governor Jeachem, OWS new chalrman, our
old commissioners the oldest one now on OuVr commission, Commissioner
shepard, and IT. gpurrier: ye, of the industry, Governor, would |
‘1ike to of fer you aid in the problems tnat come UP to confront

the industry and the ctate. Ve nhave been rather psroud of the
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industry and the Commissionvworkiﬁg togéther over the last
sixteen years. The Commission was organized in 1935 and will
be sixteen years o014 this year. During that timé only one
decision of this Commission has ever gotten to the Disbtrict
court and has been’questioned..We feel that shows close CO-
operation between the industry and the Commission. e are
also rather proud of our slogan in the jndustry, Petroleum
is Progress. We hope during the next two years, with your
guidance and assistance; the petroleum jpdustry will be more
progressivé. |

}R. SEErARD: Thank you, John. At this time, we will take
up the allowable. Mr. EcCormick.

¥R. McCORMICK: Mr. Utz and Nr. Kinney be swoTrn. (Utz
and Kinney svorn).

FIVIS UTZ,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follous:
DIRECT TXAMINATION

By Mr. 1icCormick:
Q. WwWill you state your name and official position.
A.  Elvis A. Utz, Tngineer with the 0il éonservation Commission.
Q. lHave you made a study of the demané for oil of the State
of New Mexico for February 19517
A. Yes, sir, I have.
Q. Do you have the estimate of the market demand that the

Bureau of ¥ines has nade?

12




A; Yes, I have. It is 138,000 barreis for the month of
February. - |
Q. That is per day¥

A, Per day.

Q. And how does it compare with the estimate, the previous
estimate?

A. It is the same as 1ast.month's estimate.

Q. How has it been running for the past several months? Has

there been any deviation? |

A, Yes, it has gone douwn. I can tell you precisely. It was

1% - I have the stuff here backwerds - in October it was 155,000
November 150,000; and for December 142,000; last month 138,000;

this monthhl38,000.

Q. I will ask% you if you have received arid compiled the nominations
of purchasers.

A. Yes, sir, I have,

Q. What are the total nominations?

A. The total nominations are 134,081 barrels per day.

Q. And how does that compare with the»nomjnations for the pre-
vious month?

A, There is an increase of 1,450 barrels, or 1 per cent.

Q. In your opinion, what would be the reasonable market demand

for oil for the entire state for Februsry 1951%

A. In my opinion, 1.4 ,883 barrels per day.

Q. 4&nd how much of thls demand can he met by thc unallocated
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pools of northwestern Hev Mexico?

. Approximately 141,083,

1 gon't believe you understand me. How much demand can

Q. MNo,
f northwestern New Mexico?

pe met by the unallocated pools ©

A. Approximately 800 barrels per day.

Q. And how yuch of southeastern New 1exico?

A, 144,083,

is the potential producing capacity of oil wells in the

Q.

southeastern counties © hén that figure you

¢ the state greater t

just gave?

A. Yes, it 18, 1 believe.
Q. In order to prevent waste, 1s it neceséary in your opinion

for the pOO1S of gsoubheastern Mew lMexico to be 1imited?

A. Yes, siT, 1 do.
heastern New Mexlico

Q. In your opinion, can the pOolsoof soutb

produce 144,083 barrels without committing waste?

A, Yes, they can.

G. And what do you yecormend then as the allowable production

of oil per day for the pools of goutheastern New HMexico?
A, 144,083 parrels per day are a normal anit allowable of u8.

roduction bhe distributed, in your opinion?

Q. How should this P
jons of the

A. Accerding to the present rules and regulat

Commission.
MR. ¥C CORi1ICK: Does anyone else - do you nave anything

else you would 1likxe to tell the Cowmission?

%
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A. Nothing other than since the purchaseré have been asked

to get their nominations in early, I would like to compliment
themn. This month I.only had to make one phone call. They are
coming in much better.

¥R, McCORMICK: Are there any questions.anyone has con-
cerning the allowable?

Mr. UTZ: Also, if anyone is interested in any charts of
last year's production, nominations, Bureau of iines estimates,
etc., I would be glad to show them my charts or mail then some.

Vitness excused)

ED _KINNEY,

HAVIRG BEEN FIRST DULY SWORN, THESTIFIED AS FOLLOYWS:

DIRECT EXAHTNATION

By Mr, McCormick:

G. Your name is Ed Kinney?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. AWhat officlal position do you hold?

- A. Petroleum Engineer, New Mexico Bureau of iines.

Q. Have you, for the past several months, been making a con-
tinuing study of market demand for oil in the State of New
Hexico? |

A, 1 have,

Q. Just tell the Commission what the present situation is

- and market demand and alsn advise them about storage.

A, The mnarket demnand in the state of New iexico ccntinues in

15




Bxcess of supply, and withdrawals from storage continue, in
the last five weeks at an increasing rate. '
Q.‘ Do you have'any recommendation to make about the normal

unit allowable for the month of February?

4. It would be my recommendation that the allowable be raised

to 5u barrels to help try to take up a little of the slack
between supply and demand.

Q. And would you elaborate on that as to why you think it
would be advisable?

A, Because of the heavy withdrawals from storage. There ul-
timately would be an end to the amount that can be taken out
of storage. ‘

Q; Do you have any figure on the amount of withdrawals frdm
storage in the last year?

A. I don't have any figures, but around 1l,0vu,uUvuv barrels
have gone out of storage’in the last year.

MR. McCORMICK: Does anyone have any questions of Mr,

Kirney? “Does the Commission haVe'aﬁy'queétions? That will

be all, that concludes the allowable hearing.

MR, SHEPARD: Does anyone have anything to say? Mr,
Stoley?

MR, STOLEY: No, sir.

MR, SHEPARD: Mr. Morrell?

Mr. MORRELL: No, sir.

MR, SHEPARD: We will take up the next case. By special

16




request, we will take up Case 252, A4re you ready, Mr. Hinkle?

(Mr. Graham reads notice of publication 1in Case 252)
MR, HINKLE: Governor Meachem and all members of the

Commission: For the purpose of the record, my name is Clarence

Hinkle of Hervey, Dow and Hinkle, Roswell, representing the

Magnolia Petroleum Company. This matter before the Commission
is upon the application of the Magnolia Petroleum Company for
the arproval of the proposed unit agreement to be known as the
Four Lakes Unit Agreement, comprising 32 hundred adres of land
in northern Lea County., Sections 1lv, 11, 14, 15, 22, and 23
of Township 1US, Range 34E. All of this land is state land
and I might say that this is the first unit agreement that we
Kknow of that compriseé all state land. We have filed with the
application for approval of the unit aéreement, a copy of the
proposed form agreement. It follows substantially the same
form-of unit agreement heretofore used and approved by the Com-’
mission in other cases, As I say, this 1s the first one where

only the state has been involved. Consequently, we have deleted

‘fremethat”form, yéu might say, all provisions with regard to

the joint control of operations by the United States and by
the State; and also many of the provisions that relate to
patented or privately-owned lands inasmuch as no fee lands are
ved., We have also filed with the application as Exhibit
A" a plot which reflects the results of the seismograph of
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this area. Because of this geological feature cof the provosed

area covered substﬁntially all of it, we believe the unit
agreement approval would give effective control of the whole

- structure in the event production is obtained. And it would
be in the interést of conservation and the prevention of waste.
- It is- proposed under the unit agreement that the unit 0§erator
start a test well for oil and gas and drill it to a depth of
12,500 feet or a depth sufficient to test the Devonian forma-
tion. In the application, I'ndtice there is an‘error‘in that
we state the well will be started on or before February 1lst,

-~ . [3 o3 R R 252352
1951, Thnat shouid

=

e February 10, 1951 and I would like to
have permission to amend that by interlineation at this time,
I have here Mr., Robert E. Murphy, geologist for the Magnolia
and I would like to call him and introduce his testimony in

’sup?ort of the application. _ ‘,

| | ROBTRT E. MURPHY,

having-been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMIMATION

By lMr, Hinkle:

Q. Your name is Robert E, Murphy.
A. It is.

Q. Where do you live, lir., Murphy?
A, Roswell, New lexico.

Q. By whom arc you employed?

A, Magriolia Petroleum Comoany.

18.







A, Yes, sir.

Q. State whether or not, in your opinion, the proposed unit
area will cover all or substantially all of fhe structure or
geological feature involved. |

A. In accordance with our subsurface geological and geo-
physical information, we bellieve the area as outlined in tie

‘unit agreement plat is sufficient: to cover the oil possibilities
that might be present in that particular structure.

Q. State whether or not, in the event production is obtained
there, in your opinion, it would give effective control of the
structure, or field, the unit.

A. I belleve it would. As outlined, 1t would give the most
economic and effective control of the accumulation of flnids
on that particular structure.

Q. The application in this case states in effect that the
unit operator will commence operations and a test well for oil
. and gas on or before February 10, 1951 and drill to a depth

- of 12,50u feet or a depth sufficient to cut the devonian for-‘

mation expected to be encountered at about that depth. State

whether or not in your opinion, a well projected to that depth
will tend to test and prove all the formation, including the
devonian?

A. Yes, sir., In accordance with our geological informaticn,
I believe 12,50u feet is sufficient to test the presently known

Devonian forasity in that area.
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A. I believe that 1t wily, I think the Operation of these -
of the drilling‘units will be conducted in accordance with
the best produetion bractices that are how being useqd and it
will be done in the most economic manner,

MR, HINKLE: That is all I have unless the Commission

has some questions,

By Mr, McCoggicg:

time? How does that fit into the unit agreement?9

MR, HINKLE: That wilj Probably be put up for sale. uy,
Hannett coulg answer that, _

MR, HANNET?T: It would be the February 10th sale,

MR, HINKLE: wWe have no contro1l ovep thatgand‘anybody that
purchases it in the sale will probably be invited to come into
the unit, Whether they woulq or not, we cantt answer that
question, |

MR. GRAHAM: You wil} offer to take it?

MR, HINKLE: That's right,

Q. Have all the other owners of leases Joined in thig application?
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,_MR; HINKLE: They have not. An invitation has been
oxtended to all listed on Exhibit B of the proposed "appli;zation,
which 1 think comprises the enﬁire ownership within the ared.
There are two or three individuals in there that own in-
dividual forty-acre tracts and it would appear at the present
time that there is going to be difficulty to get those and,
one or two of them, but I thihk that when this 1s presented to
the Commission for final approval, we will have a substantial
percentage of the entire unit.

MR, McCORMICK: I will ask if any of these companies have
joined in the unit besides Magnolia. |

MR. HINKLE: They haven't actually signed but there are
several who indicated their willingness to join.

MR. McCORMICK: What would be the gituation’if a total of
320 acres in the middle of the anit didn't come in% What would
be the situation on conservation then?

MR, HINKLE: 1 don't bellieve you will have that situation.
The substantial owners have already agreed to it. There might
be a 1little acreage toward the center,'étrétegically located,
that we couldn't possibly get 1in, But that is the case in
almcst every unit suggested. 1 don'*t know of but one instance
where we had 100% particiégtiaﬁ in these units. You wiil
always find a few that will puck up. But I think it can be
operated in such a manner that it will not hurt materially

from a conservation standpoint.
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MR, SPURRIER: Most unit agreehents run from 15,000 acres
on up. I wonder why this 1s so small?
MR, HINKLE: Because we have confined it to the structure
as they see 1t. This 1s a result of a seismographic survey
P | and had the structure been larger than it is as it appears to
be, of course, they would have tried to unitize the entire

structure. But, in order to afford effective control for

operations, we have necessarily toconfine it to what they
think is the geological feature involved.

MR, SHEPARD: Anyone élse have anything? If not, you
will be excused, Mr. Murphy. Thank you, Mr. Hinkle. We will
take up the next case, 247. Mr}’Graham, please read the
notice,

(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication)

MR, SETH: If the Commission please, I filed a motion

to continue that until the February hearing. We are having
difficulties, We have a lot of individual Indian allotments,
We are having trouble getting them signed up. We would like‘ ‘
a little more time so that we can present‘the~un1t agreement
with practically unanimous agreement on the part of everybody
interested.

MR, SHEPARD: Without objection, it will be continued
1t Psbruary hearing. We will take up Case 248.
(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication)
MR. KELLOUGH: My name 1is Booth Kellough and I am
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attorney for the Amerada Petroleum Company of Tulsa, Oklahoma.,

This is an application by Amerada for an exception to the
. eighty-acre spacing order previously entered in the Knowles
Pool so as to authorize the location of the well 1n the center
of the northeast of the northwest of Section 2, 17 South, 38 |
East. Now, the eighty-acre unit as created by the spacing
order, comprised the N4 of the NW of Section 2, and &merada
drilled a dry hole to the Devonian in the center of the NW of
Section 2. That is referred to as the Cooper well, We are
now requesting an order authorizing Amerada to drill a well
in the center of the east half of that unit. Or in other
words, in the center of the mrtheast of the northwest of
Section 2. We are also asking that the “ommission determine
‘the acreage attributable to that well and also fix the allow-
‘able. Here 1s a letter handed4tb‘me by Mr, Spurrier addressed
to him dated January 22, 1951, signed by Luther Cooper, Hrs.
I, R. R., J. H. Moore, Charles R, Turner. It reads as follows:
“Dear Sir: The unde?signed royalty owners to the NW of Section
2, Township 17, South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
wish to respectfully ask your attention to our posiy}on in
the matter in Case 248 to be héld in public hearing January
25, 1951. It is our contention that the 80 acres attributable
to a wal 4 in ths NB, NW of Section 2 as proposed by
Amerada Petroleum Corporation should consist of the north half
of the NN of this tract as the Amerada Cooper No. 1 well on the
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NWNW of Section 2, encountered the Devonlan formation, above
the water level for the fileld. The forty acres in this location
should be included in the proration unit even though the well
wasn't completed as a éroducer. We would strongly object to
any other proration unit for the~proposéd well than as stated
above. We will appreciate your consideration in ihis matter."
OHN VE
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
By M, Kelloughs
Q. Will you please state your name?
A. John Veeder. | |
Q. Where do you live, Mr.ﬁVeeder?
A. Midland, Texas.
Q. What 1is your profession? .
A. I am a geologist,
Q. Do you have a degree in geology?
4. Yes, sir.
Q. By whom are you employed?
A. Amerada Petroleum Corporation.
Q. In what capacity?
4., District Geologist,
Q. And how long have you been employed as a geoclsgist for
Amerada?

A. Thirteen years,.
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Q. Now you have previously testified at prior hearings

in this case in ydur capacity as a geologist and on geological
matters, 1s that correct?

&, Yes, sir, I have,

Q. I hand you what has been marked Exhibit A and ask you to
state to the Commission4what it is.

4. Exhibit A is a structure map drawn on top of the Devonian
pay in the Khowles field.

Q. Now, this has been prepared by you or pursuant to your
direction and control, is that right?

A. That is right.

Q. Now, referring to Exhibit A, what do the contour lines
rspresent? |

A. The contour lines represent the structural position of
the_tOp of the Devonian pay. A4s I stated before, they are in
a 50 feet interval. V

Q. Now, the numbers below each of the wells as shown in this
exhibit indicate what?

A. That is the subsea datum of the Devonian pay.

Q. How did you determine the top of the Devonian péy to prepare
this map? 7 ‘

' A; That was determined by analysis of samples and cores,

Q. This map shows the location of the Cooper dry hole, doesn't
1t? '

A, That's right,
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Q. That is the center of the NWNW, Section 2%
A, That is right. »
' Q. Now, will you please take your pencil and mark on Exhibit
& the location of the proposed well requested by this appli-
cation?
4. The proposed well would be located in the center of the
NE, of the NW of Section 2,
Q. Now, there appears to be a dotted line running diagonal
through the NW of Section 2. What does that dotted line
represent?
- 4. That would be the most southerly portion that you could
drill a well and anticipate a commercialvdevonian producer,
Q. Now, you have marked that "Productive Limit." Does that
line designate, in your opinion, the productive limit of the
recoverable oil at that particular part of the pool?
A. Yes, sir, ' |

MR, KELLOUGH: We offer in evidence Exhibit A.

MR, SHEPARD: It will be acceptead,
Q. Now, Mr, Veeder, I hand you exhibits marked B through F,
ineclusive, and ask you to state what those exhibits are.
A, These are Schlumberger electric logs on the four oil wells
and the one dry hole, the Amerada #1 Cooper in the Knowles
Pool, Those are Séhlumbergérs on all the wells on the Knowles
Field, is that right?
A, That 1is right.
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MR. KELLOUGH: We offer Exhibits B through F,Cinclusive,
in evidence,

MR, SHEPARD: They will be accepted.
Q. Mr. Veeder, I hand you what has been marked Exhibit G and
ask you to state to the Commission what that is.
A. Exhibit ¢ is a data sheet of the wells in the Knowles
Pool. ) ,
Q. Now, this Exhibit G shows the name and the number of each
well. |
A. That's right.
Q. Reading across the top exhibit, Next it shows the depth of the
top of the devonian, is that right?
A. That's right.
Q. Now, then in that connection, there appears two sets of ,
figures., The left-hand column would be the depth at which thé
devonian was encquntered; from the surface.
Q. Now, the right-~hand column under the heading "Top Devonian"
with a minus in front of it indicates what?
‘A, Would be the subsea datum of the same depth.
Q. You mean by that the depth below sea level?
A. That 1s right.
Q. The next column entitled "Top of Devonian Pay?"
A. That is right. |
Q. You also have two similar sets of figures, is that right?
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A, That would be the same, the depth to which - the depth
of which - the devonian pay is encountered and the figures in

parentheses are the subsea datum of that depth. The next

‘heading is eatitled "Devonian Cap."

Q . Explain what you mean by that coluan.

A. The devonian cap would be that part of the devonian which
would be impervious and would be the section from the top of the
devonian to the top of the devonian pay. _

Q. Now, the next column you have is entitled "Devonian
Completion.” What data have you listed under that heading?

4{ We have shown the total depth, the pluggedback depth -

Q. Just a minute, Mr. Veeder, the first column you have then
listed TD, and also there appears to be the letters "PB." I
understand "“TD" means the total depth and "PB" means plugged-
back depth,

A. That is right.

Q. The next column is what?

A, The»next‘éolumn would be the producing history of the well,
that would be the casing; plugback, perforations, open hole,

acid treatment, gas-oll ratio, and gravity.

Q. And also you show the dates of Spudding and the date of

completion?
A. That is right. ;
Q. This exhibit contains all that information on all the wells
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in the Knowles pevonian pool,'is that right?

4. That is right.
MR. KELLOUGH: We offer in evidence Eyhibit G

\R, SHEPARD: It will be accepted. |
Q. In your opinion, will a well jocated 1in the center of the
NENW of gection 2, being the proposed l1ocation requested in
this applicatioh, produce oil and in commercial quantities?

A. I believe it will, yes sir.

Q. Now, in your opinion, would a well 1ocated 1in the center of
the SE of theNW, to the south, be productive of 0il?

A, No, sir.

MR, KELLOUGH: That 1is all the questions 1 have from
‘Mr., Veeder. We have another witness I s¢an call at this time
and after poth have testified, 41f anybody has any examination,
they can examine them; j¢ you wish to, you may examine Mr.

Veeder now.

MR. gHEPARD: Does anyone have any questions of Mre.

Veeder?
MR, McCORMICK: I will, later.
MR, SHEPARD: You may be excused now and you can call

your next witness.
MR, KELLOUGH: My only thought 1s that it might simplify

the answers of both the geologist and the engineer, 1f after

exanination, the questions ve proposed for eltner one.
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R. 8. CHRISIIE,
‘having been first duly-éworn, testified as follows:

RIRECT EXAMINATION

Q. Will yoﬁ'please state your name?

A. R. S. Christie.

Q. Where do you live, Mr. Christie?

A. I'm from Fort Worth, Texas.

Q. What is yoﬁr profession?

A. I'm a petroleum engineer.

Q. You are a graduate petroleum engineer?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. By whom employed?

)+ Amerada Petroleum Gorporation,

Q. And in ihat capacity?

K. Divisiénﬂpetroleum engineer,

Q. Andvhqghlong.have you been employed as a petroleum engineer
for the Amerada.Petroleum Corporation?

A, :Apﬁroximatolydeighteen years.

Q. You have previously testified before this Commission on:: -

this case in your capacity as a petroleum engineer. Mr. Christie.
referring tofExhibit HAT, would you please-designate the proration
unit involved in this application which was establisked by a
prior spacing order.,

A, The original proration unit was the north half of the north
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west quarter of Section 2,

Q. Now, in your opinion, Mr, Christie, what acreage should

be attributable to the proposed well requested in this application?
By that, I don't mean at this time the number of‘acres, but please
designate on themp what, in your opinion, should be the acreage
which should constitute the proration unit for this well? |

A. In my opinion, only the productive limits of the unit

should be included. This would be that area north and east of the
dotted line shown on Exhibit A,

Q. I hand you Exhibit 4, Would you please take a pencil and
pmark on Exhibit A the location of the proposed proration unit you
recommend.

A, You want me to draw a 1iné around 1t?

Q. Yes, draw a line around it. Now, the line which you have

drawn runs along the north line of Section 2 and then down the
east side of Section 2 until it encounters the dotted line marked
“Production Limits," then it progresses northwesterly along the

dotted line marked "Production Limits" to the point of-beginningm

so as to constitute what might be described as a pie-shaped unit,
is that right? |

A, Yes, sir.

Q. Have you calculated the nu@ber of acres within that proposed
proration unit?

A, Yes, sir, I have,
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Q. What 1s the toal number of acres included within that unit?
"4. The calculations are 59.5 acres, '

Q. Now, how m@ch of the 59.5 acres is included within the NE

of the NW of Section 2%

&. 36.1 acres,

Q. And how much is included within the NN of NW of Section 2?
A. 15.5 acres. |

Q. A4nd how much is included within the SE, NW of Section 27

A., 7.9 acres,

Q. In your opinion, Mr., Christie, will the proposed well
requested drain all the recoverable oil from that’unit?

A, Yes, sir, I think it wéﬁld.

Q. What is your opinion as to thi* allowable which should be
fixed for this well?

&. Based on the pfoductive area included in the unit in question,
the allowabie should be a direct relationship on an acreage basis.
For sigplicity of calculation, it would be 6u/8uth of the top
sllowable for an eighty-acre unit,

Q. In other words, in your opinion, it should be that proration
Qf the top unit allowable which the acreage withinm this proposed
unit does bear to the total?

A. Yes, sir,

Q. O0f the regular unit?

A. Yes, sir.,

Q. Have you calculated the number of barrels per day allowable

which would be authorized under the present current rate based
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upon that formula which you recommend?
A. Using 60 acres, tkat would be 3/4ths of the unit, which
would give 484 barrels for a 60-acre unit.

MR, EBLLOUGH: That is all,

By Mr. MoCormioks

Q. Er. Chriéfie, I understand you desire to have parts of
three different 40-acres set up as the acreage atbributable
to this well?_

A. Yes, sir,

Q. That is something that has never been done before, isn't 1t?

A. I am not sure whether it has ever been done befofe.

Q. Don't you think that would be a very complicated proceéure
1f we took 15 acres out of one forty, and thirty out of another,
nineteen out of anothar, and saigd arbitrarily it was an acreage
that was attributable to a certain well?

A. 1If the total sixty acres is less than the unit for that
pool which is 80 acres, and since we have done the calculation
for you, I don't think it is very complicated, - |

Q¢_ Originglly, this was the north half of the northwest?

A. Yes, sir,

Qs And you have drilled a well which demonstrated half of

that was unproductive? |

A. Yes, sir,

Qs Well, then, shouldn't the allowable be confined to the
balance of the - to the balance of the productive half of that
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elghty?

A. Well, we still have an area of less than 8u acres and

we know that the northeast corner of the SW quarter of the

NW quarter has precduction on it. We have no other way of getting
it than of drilling a well on the 7.9 acres. And the only

way to drill that 7.9 acres is to include it in the total unit,
Q. How 1s the royalty owned in the 16u acres? ,

A. The royalty, I believe, is the same as within the entire
tract, I believe there is a slight difference in an over-ride,
The ovef-riding royalties differ.

Q. Do you have the data on that that you could present?

MR. KELLOUGH: If the Commission please, I wish to state
into the record at this time that our records show the royalty
is all of common ownership under the entire northweSt. There
is one over-ride by one person as to the east half and another
oilypayment owned by another person as to the west half. Well,
now it is our opinion that the question of the pooling of these
over-rides in the event it becomes necessary, 1s not a proper mat-
- ter for this hearing. If a proration unit is established, then
the result would be that there will be as to the over-rides, -
two separate tracts owned by different persons. Then, it is
our intention to attempt to obtain from those persons an agree=
mént pooling their over-ride. If we are unsuccessful in doing
that, of course, the next step in the procedure would be to

come back before the ébmmission, That 1is our position at thié
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hearing andt we are seeking the establighment of a proration
unit. Now - exéuse me -~ that is &ll.

MR, McCORMICK: Just what would be the proration unit you
seek? ’ '
A, It would be sixty acres.
Q. I mean what would be the legal description of 1t?
A. The legal description would be that area in the Nwi of
Section 2 that is bound by the north line amd the N§ :of the
east line, and the dotted line indicgeted as the productive
limits which run diagnnally NW -~ SE,
Q. Don't you think it would bq a bad precedeﬁt to start
setting up units fhat don't follow subdivision lines?
A. Not necessarily, no sir,
Q. Do you know of any one place where that is done?
A. In New Mexico?
Q. Any other state.
A, There are a number of field rules in Texas that provide
that only productive acreage be considered, I am not in a
position to say what fields they are, but they are in the field
rules.

MR, KELLOUGH: May I - )

MR. McCORMICK:(interrupting) What would happen if you
can't get an agreement out of these over-riding royalty owners?
A. As Mr, Kellough pointed out, I think we would have to come

before the Commission and get an agreement to unitize them,
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It would be outside the limits of production. If you drilled
it on the 7.9 acres rather than within that area, it woulad

be an uneconomic proposition. |

Q. It would also be an unnecessary well?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. In other words, if the recoverable oil which lies under SENW
would be-recovered by that well, do you know of any reason why
that should not be attributable to the well?

4. No, sir, I do not, '

Q. So that the royalty owners and over-riding royalty owners

in participating in that well would get the credit from the
récoverable‘oil which was taken from underneath their tract?

A, Yes, sir,

Q. No, in answer to Mr. McCormick's question, the records in
the Amerada office show that under the Wi of the Nj Melvin Neal
and Mary Lois Neal own an oil payment of 1/16th of 7/8ths from
the Wi of the NW of Section 2 and other lands not involved until
$2,82?.25 is paid. The records in the Amerada office further
show that W. R. Childers and Alice L. Childers own 1/8 of 8/8ths
under the E4 of the NW of Section 2 until production from that
land, and other lands other otherwise involved, equals $19.3u8.
So, the title problem 18, I again submit, not a present issue in
the creation of this proration unit, for the royalty ownership

is common among all of the entire quarter section, There are
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two oll payments as indicated. One covers the part in the
west half, the other part in the east half, Now, under our view
of the New Eexico law, the over-riding royalty or these oil
payments would be and should be apportionable to éhe parties in
proportion that their interest, whatever it is, bears to the
proration unit, If the oil is a£1 recovered by the well in
the proration unit, we know of no reason why the parties owning
an interest in that unit should not participate in the produc-
tion in accordance with their ownership and furthermore, know
of no reason why the oil company should be penalized because
within the proration unit;Athere would appear to be two separate
over~-rides, |

MR, McCORMICK: Mr. Christie, how accurate would you say ,
these contours are? I mean how cloSel& can you guaréntee their
exact location?
4. I believe that would be a question for Mr. Veeder to answer,
Q. It is still somewhat speculativé,<1sn't it?
A. Yes, sir,
Q. It could be two or three, or five hundred feet one way or
the other way, couldn't-it?
A. It couldn't be, in my opinion, under the Cooper, Number 1.
I don't think it would vary that much.

MR. KELLOUGH: If the Commission please, those are geological
guéstions and we would be glad to have Mr. Veeder testify on those

‘provisions,
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MR, McCORMICK: How much woﬁld it cost to drill a

well to the projected depth?
A Approximately 325 to 350 thousand dollars,

Q How long will it take the well to pay out at 320 barrels a
day? | _
A VWell, I don't know, It would be just a question -~ there
isn't too long a payout,
Q Lbont a yoar?
A T would have to d- some calculating.
Q At 640 barrels which 1s the present top unit allowable for
an eighty-acre unit, it is six months or so, isn't 1t to pay
out?
A It 1s estimated about that,

' MR. KELLOUGH: I wish to call another witness in
_view of this line of examination,

MR, SHEPARD: Of course, Mr. Kellough.

€. Yo MILLIKIN

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
By MR. KELLOUGH:

Q You are Mr, C., V. Millikin of Tulsa, Oklahoma?
Yes, sir,

Where are you employed, Mr, Millikin?%?

Anmerada Petroleum Corporation.

© » o >

And what is your capacity?
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A Engineel.
Q You are the Chief EngineeT, the head of the Engineering
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clearly indicates thét there is some 0il within that area,
And that there is not sufficient o0il within that area to
justify the expense of drilling a well to i/, In order that
this division of oil and the allocation will be reasonable and
fair and give each owner in the field a reasonable opportunity
to recover his reasonable share of the oil, I think it is
essential that be:igivenconsideration as contributory drainage
area to this proposed location.
Q Do you think it would be inequitable or that it would tend
to deprive the owners ir this pool zof their just share of the
oil if you were to eliminate - located in the southeast-horthwest?
A I do,- |
Q In your opinion will the proration unit as here proposed and
the allowable as here rgqﬁested protect the correlative rights
of the parties in the pool and insure that each party recovers
his fair share of the oil to which he is entitled?
A I think it wiil provide that opportunity;

MR. KELLOUGH: No further questions,
By MR, McCORMICK:
Q Mr, Millikin, how will it protect anyone's correlative rights
to say that the 26 odd acres of the 40 acres south of the well
should be attributable to that well when you own the lease on
the entire quarter section -

MR, KELLOUGH: (Interrupting) If the Commission please,
Mr, McCorﬁick refers to 20 or so acres, It is considerably less

than that,
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MR. McCORMICK: He has the map, /
THE WITNESS: Yes. I don't think it was the purpose
-of the question, A |
MR. KELLOUGH: I didn't want the Commission to be
misled,
THE WITNESS: I am not clear enough on your question,
Mr, McCormick, to give you a congise answer, -
MR. McCORMICK: The proration unit to begin with was
" the north half of the northwest of this section.
A Right,
Q 80 acres, bAnd the well drilled in the northwest-northwest
was dry,
A Right,
Q Which demonstrated at least half of the 40 acres was non-
productive,
Right,
Now, yoﬁ want to move into the eést half of the 807
Right,
And dill a well and take all of the 40 below that?
Right,
As attributable?
Right.
How will that sexrve to protect anyone's correlative richts?
Well -
(Interrupting) When yoti bwn 231:the dndsesl dodsroyeltice

O > D > 0 » £ » £ »
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in common?

A  Whether the lease and royalties are owned in common wouldnt't
change the principlé of it. That is, we are trying to provide
an opportinity for the equitable distribution of the ultimate
recoveiy oil from this pool allocated to each of the owners in
that poél. Whether all of this 1ease,'that is, both the entire-
let me back.up. Whether all of this northwest corner of the
section is common ownership or not wouldn't change the principlé-
under which we arve looking at it. |
Q The only real difference would be instead of getting maybe

a 320 ailowable, if;ﬁgli attribute this other acreage to it
you will get a 380 allowable, That is the immediate difference
isn't it? A |

A Wait a.minUte. Instead of getting 380 you would get -

Q Instead of getting half of an 80, you would get three-fourths
of an 80 allowable,

A By leaving that out.

Q By assuming that half of the 80 has already proved to be

dry and you drill in the other half you would be entitled to
half an allowable,

A Well, that would depend on the circumstances and those
circumstances don't exist in this particular case. If that
one~half of the 80 is all that was really productive then, in
that e&ent that would be true. But that doesn't happen to be
the circumstances in this case, |

MR. McCORMICK: That is all I have,
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MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, I would like
to enter an appearance here. I am Jack M, Campbell of Atwood,
Milan, and Campbell of Roswell, New Yexico, I am here on behalf
of Rose Eaves. It appears from Exhibit & that this well, if
drilled, will be a 40 acre offset to two wells, one to the
north and one to the east, which are on the acreage of Rose Eaves,
That is correct, isn't it,

THE WITNESS: Yes. _

MR. CAMPBELL: We have no objection to the exception but

- the allowable is rather significant to Rose Eaves because_this

well constitutes a 40 acre offset to her two wells, If the
Conmission sees f£it to adopt the pfoceedure of setting up a
proration unit bésed on the estimated productive limits and is
satisfied with the productive limets and reduces it percentage
riée, we have no objection, However, in view of the letter
submitted by the royaslty onhers asking a full proration unit
allowable fof this well, we would tremendously object to
allocating a full 80 acre allowable when it was apparent that ! A
probably half of the acreage according to;Amerada's estimate,

at least part of the 40 acres to the west, is nonOUproductive,
When Mr. Veeder 1is called back to the stand I would like to
ask him a question or two in connection with the determination
of how much of that 40 to the west is productive and how they
. arrived at that conclusion, But as I say, if the Commission was to
cut the allowable percentage rise on whgqt they think is a proper

base, we have no
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objection. But we cbject to the full allowable where part of

the prorationvunit has been shown to be partially non-productive.

MR, SHEPARD: Any further questions of Mr, Millikin,

MR. KELLOUGH: Do you have any further comments?

MR, MILLIKIN: I think not.

MR. KELLOUGH: 1Is there any further examination of
Mr. Veeder. I have no questions. If you gentlemen wish to
cross examine Mr, Veeder, you may proceed,

CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. CAMPBELL:
Q Mr, Veeder, I wish you would explain generally, howbyou
arrived at the possibllity of what are the west 40 acres
of that 40 acre proration unit wheén the well drilled on the
pattern was apparently a dry hole -
A Well, if you will not;ce‘on the map our Datum of 8,890
on the Amerada CGbﬁﬁoid No. 1 is a dry hole., I will give
you a history of the well, I£ was carried to a total depth
of 12,620 feet, We had tobped the Devonian at 12,597 feet.
The top of the Devonian pay is 12,602 which is this figure
of 8,890, we set 5% inch casing at 12,598 which would be
.in the top of the Devonian., That wéll was acidized at 3,000
gallons and we had - we tested that well for seyeral days.
And after testing it thoroughly we found the well wasn't
commercially oroductive. Then because of that Qe know we

cannot go below a minus 8890 to drill a commercial well in
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the Devonian, That is our dash line which is confined to

Section 2. In the northwest quarter of Section 2 we do not
extend that line anyplace else on the map as you notice. That
line conforms with the strike of those contures. We do have
our other points. We have our poknts on the No. lEaves which
is in Section 35 and have control on the Eaves HAS i

which is in Section 2 to the east.

Q Well, in youf calculation then there is some - there would
be productibn in a wel%?ii}i%e southwest of the northeast of
2,

A There is possible production in the very northeast corner,
yes, sir, of that quarter.

Q Would you repeat again - I wasn't up here at the time -

~how much acreage you are attributing to the»northwest of the

northwest of 22
A Northwest of northwest of 27
MR. KELLOUGH: Mr., Campbell, Mr. Christie calculated
the acreage.
MR, CHRISTIE: 15.5.
MR, CAMPBELL: I have no further questions;
By MR. McCORMICK: |
Q Are any of the wells in the KnodlesPool making water?
Yes, sir. |

A
Q Which ones?
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A Well, of course, the %1

Hamilton is. "I do no

of the wells after they ar

referred to the engineers.

Q Mr. Christie,

making water an

\R. CHRISTIE: The No.

leted making water an

MR. McCORMICK:

comp

figures,’just roughly;

MR. CHRISTIE:

per cent.
| MR. McCORMICK:

MR. CHRISTIE:

MR._McCORMICK: And can you

the others? it doesn't

MR. CHRISTIE:

water.
8 to 10 per cent,

information.

\R. McCORMICK: What about th
MR. CHRISTIE:

at the present time are n
MR. McCORMICK:
MR. CHRISTIE: Yes a very

t know, of course,
e drilled. That questio

could you testify a

I don't seem to ha
I would be 9

Rose Eaves 1s, and I understand the

the producing history
n should be

pout that, which wells are

d about what percentage?.

1 Stella B Rose«os was

d is producing -

11 have to have just exact

You don

I believe it is approximately 20

That is the fartherest north well.

Yes, sir.
give us an estimate on

nhave to be the per cent.

The Hamilton No. 1 is producing

Ve the figure. I believe around

lad to furnish the exact

e Eaves?

The Eaves No. 1, and the Eaves A No.

ot making any water.
This is a water drive?

active water drive.
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MR. McCORMICK: We have always been told up here

previously if you called ‘on a water drive too much you would

-have water comning, is that true?

MR. CHRISTIE: It would depend on the boundaries
in the pay. If close to thekwater table you might pull in
water by producing at too high a rate.

MR. McCORMICK: Do you think that these wells,
the top allowable unit at 640 barrals, is producing that too
heavy? ‘

MR. CHRISTIE: Well, of ¢&curse, they have only been
producing at that rate since the first of the year. And it
is rather.a limitedf time, I believe, to determine the effect
of that increased rate, We have noticed however, that the
wells are weakening to some extent., But the time has been
so short we are not’sure whether it is the result of the
resultant increased:and the water hasn't.qaq;t up to that
rate or whether it is actually going to cause a rapid drop
in the bottom hole pressure at the increased rate. I think
it will take anotherﬁmpnth or two probably before we will
know exactly whethe£ £ﬁe rate is too high or not,. ’

MR. McCORMICK: The proposed location of this wéll
would make it lower than the Hamilton No. 1 that is now
making water =

MR, VEEDER: I bhelieve it would be.

MR, McCORMICK: And your Hamilton No. 1 is now

making water.
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MR. SHEPARD: Anybody e ve any further questions?
If not, the witness will be excused. |

MR. KELLOUGH: I wish to make a little statement
though in connection with the evidence.

MR. SHEPARD: You may.

MR. KELLOUGH: That we have requested, it is true,
a proration unit which conforms to the productive limits of
the pool., Now, the witnesses testify that that would protect
the correlative rights of the‘parties. In that connection
I wish to elaborate a little. Under thec New Mexice statute,
The numbei, as 3 hatter of fact is 69-113, * Where there are
separately owned tracts within a proration unit then the
parties may pool, and if unable to do so, then the Commission
may require that those interest be pooled. Now, so far as
Amerada is cdncerned, Amerada owns all of the oil and gas
leases involved in this instance. The only effect on Amerada
it could have would be in connection with allowables. And
of course we are very much interested in keeping é close
watch on this allowable ourselves to be assured that.the
reservoir will not be injured. Now, then, as far as the royalty
ownership is concerned, it also makes no difference here
because the royalty ownership is the same., Now, it so happens
as appeared in the record that there are two separate royalty

statutory those are to be pooled

interest. Now if under your/proceeduré/the pooling ang combining
would be calculated on the percentage of ownership that each

party had in the unit, So that if you exclude the part in
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Now, only one further statement, That is in
connection with whether it hasever been done before., Mr.
Millikin testified it has been done in Louisiana and in _
Oklahoma. As to the Oklahoma matter, I'personally_participated
and the unit was called Carnard unit, which was created to
conform with the geological boundaries. IiResultingied
in an egg-shaped unit, divided in the middle. You have one
on one side and one on the other. The only point I make of
~that is that it may happen to be unusual but it certainly
isn't novel and has been done before,

MR. McCORMICK: That was a unit 6ver a whole structure,
wasn't it?

| MR. KELLOUGH: That was a unit over a whole structure,

Mﬁ. McCORMICK: Have you ever heard of a unit of just
one drilling unit within a pool? i

MR. KELLOUGH: I have no personal knowledge. I would
be glad to recall Mr, Millikin and ask him. |

MR. MILLIKIN: In the case of the Carnard unit, that
covered a structure, but there were two units. The structure
was dividdd approximately in the middle, and both units followed
the contures. In the case in Louisiana I had specific knowlazdge
and in one case it involved several drilling units within the
pool, Each one dqesn't‘involve an entire pool. |

MR. SPURRIER: What would Amerada's reaction be to

a 40-acre allowable?
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MR. KELLOUGH: As a matter of regervoir performance

I vouid—like %0 a sk Mre Millikin that question. I don't
pelieve my legal opinion on that matter would be worth
anythi@g? Mr. Millikin, what in your opinion would be the

"desirability or effect on the regervoir of a 40-acre allovable?

MR, MILLIKIN: As far as pmerada is concerned, I think

‘that would be perfectly all right. We own all the other

production and 1 think Amerada would get all the oi) there
is from that pool according to our inforpation at this moment.
But I'believé to cut the allowable to 40 acres would create
some inequities among other interest in the poole

MR. SPURRIER: what would be the reaction of Rose
Baves, Mr. Campbell; to the 40 acre allowable?

MR, CAMPBELL: 1t would be fine.

\R. MGCORMICK: The creation of the drilling unit
dcesntt really affect the legal obligation to pay royaltiés.
1f you have réyaities under o particular 80 and the well 1is

‘not drilled on that 80 that gti1l doesn't give you a royaltye.

MR, KELLOUGH: If the Comnission please, he is asking
a legal question.

MR, McCORMICK: That 18 right. 1 will withdraw from
Mr. Millikine.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any furhter questions.

(off the record,)

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: We will s tand adjourned until 1:30.

(Noon recesss)
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CHAIRMAN'%HEPARD: The meeting will come to order.
The next case is 249, |

MR. HINKLE: For the purpose of’the record my name
is Clarence Hinkle of Hervy, Dow, and Hinkle of Roswell,
representing the Amerada Petroleum Corportation. Case 249
is the application of the Amerada Petroleum Coxrporation for
a temporary 80-acre spacing order in the Bagley-Silure-—
Devonian pool in Lea County. It is also a companion case,
that is on yowDocket, No., 251, which is»also by the Amerada
Corporation, and it is an applicationfwf a pooling agreement
of two 40 acre tracts, and that case is predicated upon case
249, In other words, it would depend upon the action of the
Commission in 249 as to whether or not weu could go ahead with
251. Since the filing of these applications, lastweek there
was a meeting in Washington of the Petroleum Administratorg
for Defengexin regard to the allocation of steel pipe and
tubing goods for the purpose of drilling wells in the oil
industry. ADd one of the grounds of the application of Amerada
in Case 249 is on account of the shortage in steel. That is
the reason they wanted 80-acre spacing. The information that
we have is that the Petroleum Administrator for Defense is
about to take some action in the very nesr future with respect
to the allotment of tubular goods which might have a material
bearihg on this case, For that reason the Amerada would like
to request that both of these cases be continued or postponed

for 90 days until your hearing of April 24th, Now, it is my

understanding that there is no objection to such a postponement
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or continuance by any of the parties affected, Mr, Mathers,
one of the royalty owners that wduld be affected in the
pooling agreement with his‘attorney is here and I understand
he will'have no objection.

MR. McCORMICK: Is that correct, Mr. swarthout?

MR. SWARTHCUT: That is correct.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: without objection, both of these
cases 249 and 251 will be continued until April 24th. Ve
will take up now ccse 250,

MR. HOLLOWAY: 1 am J. B. Holloway employed by
Tidewater Associated Oil Company and its producing department
in Houston. The purpose of this hearimg is to include
our State No. 3 in the boundaries of some ;designated field
or pool, We completed our State No. 3 on November 22 and

at a location about a quarter mile north of the North Brunson

‘Field., And on November 2lst, the Commission by its oxrder

No. 241 - 1 mean Case No. 241 - Order No. R-38, set out an

area known 2as the North BrunsOnPool which consist of the

 southwest quarter of section 2 and the southeast quarter

of section 3 and the northeast quarter of section 4, the
northeast quarter of section 10, the northwest quarter of
section 11. Our well is a half mile from the south boundary
of the north Hrunson pool and we have pought R. E. LeBond

who is our fﬁé&éﬁg@.geologist, and he has prepared a Cross

»section of our lease and has prepared 2 conture mab of the
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north portion of the Brunson pool upon which I believe the
Commission will be able to determine into which field our
vwell should be included, There 1s a possibility that the
Commnission may decide it is all one field, Our well having

been drilled between the two will be found to connect thenm
up.
B E. LeBLOND,
having heen first duly sworn, made the following statementy
MR, LeBLOND: This 1s a map of the north part of the

Brunson field and the north Brunson field, It outlines our
two wells, They are shown in purple, The map is coroured
on the top of the Ellenberger Dolomite, using 100 foot contour
intervals, which shows the structure of the Brunson Fileld and
the north Brunson fleld and including our lease upon the edges
of the two flelds, The edge of the Ellenberger is shown in
orange on the map with appfbximate 0il and water edge is shown
in green, I do belleve this map indicates our well is simply
an extension of the Brunson Field, The wells are similar in
all respects, at lease, geologically speaking, to the wells
in the Brunson Field,

MR, SPURRIER: You want to offer that as an exhibit?

MR, LeBLOND: Yes, sir.

MR, SPURRIER: It 15 marked Exhibit A and it will
be accepted, -

MR, LeBLOND: We also have a cross section showing
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our lease has little bearing on the problem, but it does

‘indicate the relation of the wells on the lease,

(Marked Exhibit B,)

MR, HOLLOWAY: This is the subject we have been speaking
of. This well (indicating on map) was on potential yesterday.
It is completed now, It is also in the Ellenberger which is
the Brunson pool, ©So we have two wells now that need to be
included within some designated field,

MR. SPURRIER: You say yesterday, Mr, Holloway, 1t was on
potential yesterday. |

MR, HOLLOWY: We have some additional prints of these if the
Commission would like to have them,

MR. SPURRIER: I think this is suffiecient.

MR. McCORMICK: Where is the location of the second well
you just spoke of?

MR, HOLLOWAY: The second well, It is the 40 acres
immediately west of the No, 3 well.,

MR. SPURRIER: That would be the northwest northwest,

MR, LEBLOKD: It would be in the northeast northweSt
of Section 15, 21 -

MR, HOLLOWAY: The plat shows the north boundary of the
Brunson and the south boundary of the north Brunson,

MR, McCORMICK: In your opinion should all of section 15
be included in the Brunson pool?

MR, LEBLOND: I would have to look at my map just once,
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Well, I believe it should. And maybe possibly 160 acres

of the section on the east side that hasn't been productive,

MR. McCORMICK: You think that is a separate reservoir
from the North Brunson pool?

MR. LeBLOND: Well, I haven't studied the North Brunson
pool in detail and I wouldn't want to answer that, But they
are very similar,

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any further guestions? If not, you
may be excused. These cases will be taken under advisement
and we hope to have the orders out shortly on them., If there

is pothing further we will stand adjourned,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO § =
I HEREBY CERTIFY that the attached transceript of proceedings
before the 01l Conservation Commission 1sva true and complete
record thereof to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability,
, DATED AT Albuquerque, New Mexico, this day of

February, 1951,

~Notary Public,
My Commission expires August 4, 1952,
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